What's Up? Westmont Newsletter, May 2012

Something New In Our Neighborhood

There's a pretty, cozy bench nestled at the end of a pathway, at the corner of Mackey and 119th Terrace. It is a gift from Shirley and Ken Knese. We sincerely appreciate their generosity.

Westmont Beautification Projects

President Shirley Knese reported, that during the month of May on the perimeter of Westmont, a sprinkler system will be installed and new ornamental plants and trees will be planted

Vice President Mike Perry is investigating the repair of the Westmont monuments at the west and north entrances. Over the years, these monuments have deteriorated and become worn. Look for these repairs to come soon.

<u>Landscape News:</u> Have you seen the Information Boxes placed near each postal box and at each Westmont entrance? Notices of periodic lawn treatments, spring and fall cleanup, and landscape care will be posted in these boxes. Thank you, Ken Knese. Check it out!

<u>Neighborhood Garage Sale:</u> May 17, 18, and 19. Social Activities Chair Brenda Flagler reported any unsold items you'd like to donate to a nonprofit charity may be placed on the curb by 8am Monday, May 21. Those items will be picked up by 5pm.

<u>Westmont Neighborhood Directory:</u> Directory Chair Pam Tittle reported the 2012 Directory is in progress. About 100 of 160 <u>Information Request Forms</u> sent with the March Newsletter have been returned. If you didn't return the form, please email or call Board members Pam Tittle or Barbara Kolom with the spelling of your name, address, and phone number. Otherwise, a committee member will call you for this information.

Vice President Mike Perry announced Property Condition Inspections will occur from the third week of May through the second week in June.

Please volunteer to be part of the property value team. No special skills are necessary---just your interest and 3-4 hours of your time. Volunteers will do inspections in groups of two. He plans a group team meeting to review the forms you will use. To be a volunteer, please call or email Mike: 816-210-4455: mkpkc@vahoo.com

Welcome Our New Neighbors:

Darren Lull, 12013 Hemlock

Cynthia and Rick Coffey, 8309 W. 120 Terrace

Lisanne and Alfonso Cepeda, 8308 W. 121 Street

Jenny Perry, 8306 W. 120 Terrace

SOCIAL MEDIA

- <u>Tea at Three</u> —Second Tuesday of each month: May 8, June 12, and July10. Please come and bring a neighbor. <u>Brenda Flagler's home</u>, 8335 W.120th St., 498-1617.
- <u>Bunko</u>—2nd Wednesday each month at 7pm. Contact <u>Ginger Burns</u> at <u>gburns001@everestkc.net</u> (or 491-1353).
- <u>Bridge</u>—Two tables of Bridge play on the last Wednesday of every month at 7pm at <u>Margaret Dack's</u> home, 12000 Mackey. If you'd like to join, call Margaret at 345-2610.

May Westmont Board Meeting: Monday, May 21, 6:30 pm, St. Thomas The Apostle Episcopal Church, 12251 Antioch, Overland Park, KS 66213.

Do you have a Westmont suggestion or concern? Contact our board members 8am-5pm.

- ► Shirley Knese, President (485-8689; shirleyknese@aol.com)
- ► Mike Perry, Vice President /Property Values (816-210-4455; mkpkc@yahoo.com)
- ▶ Pam Tittle, Secretary (661-9161; pam.larry@sbcglobal.net)
- ► Kris Johnson, Treasurer (345-9098; k156j@yahoo.com)
- ► Tony Fink, Grounds (961-0913; afink@kc.rr.com) and Assistant Ken Knese (913-481-1123)
- ▶ Brenda Flagler, Social Activities (498-1617; bflagler@worldinter.net)
- ▶ Barbara Kolom, Newsletter (339-6109; bkolom@everestkc.net)